OSTA Board Meeting Minutes – February 20, 2010   

Meeting called to order at ~ 9:10 am with quorum

In Attendance   Bob Melton, Pam Christol(skype), Annette Huett, Kaye Emde, Tamara Lookabaugh, Deborah Hill, Jeff Patterson, Suzanne Spradling(skype), Joyce Cheatham, Beth Allan, Deann Deason(skype), Becky Hammack Peggy Alexander, Kathy Pursley(skype).  

I.  Approval of Board minutes from the 1/9/2010 meeting. 

II.  Old Business:

A.   Beth Allan reported that date of July 30th has been reserved to use the UCO facilities and also for the Fall conference of November 6th including the ballroom for lunch.  Early reservation will entitle us to the current rates rather than the new fall rates which will be going up markedly.  Moved and seconded for approval with similar fare as last year including the sandwich buffet with the inclusion of the following:  Add desert for the lunch which should range between $8.50 and $9.50 per person.  This was voted on and approved to continue using Chartwell’s catering on the UCO campus.

B.  Bob Melton reported regarding the use of Telesis to support our online registration for OSTA membership and online conference registration.  Bob said there will be a $3.50 per transaction fee that will be passed on to the registrant (member) so they will pay the membership fee and then a separate convenience fee that will show up as a Telesis fee.  Those who wish to register by mail may still do so.  Telesis is experienced with  organizations our size and our membership chair, Gaile Loving will be able to easily access the membership information and registration online by password.  

Comments to Bob from the board were asking about the autorenewal feature that a registrant could opt out of.  

Jeff Patterson moved to use Telesis and set this account up, seconded by Kaye Emde and approved unanimously be the board.  This should save a large amount of money in postaage.

C.  Peggy Alexander gave the treasurer’s report stating that there has been a bounced check that she has been unable to recoup.  The board account currently shows $14,069.14 in the checking and 12,979.71 in savings.  Peggy asked for approval to move $5000.00 from checking to savings.  This was approved.

D.  Science Matters Report was given by our NSTA State Science director, Suzanne Spradling.  Suzanne and Pam Christol, our NSTA District XIII Director (NM, OK, TX)both will attend the NSTA congress in Washington.  Suzanne elaborated on the presentations and sessions that will occur at the Congress.  The major underlying theme this year is Creating Real-World Connections in the science classroom.  Suzanne even suggested a possible theme for our Fall Conference, “Imagine and Invent: Create a Great Future!”    Suzanne would like the board to think about adding an issue to the Congress agenda in July.  Does the board have interest in writing a resolution?  Resolutions are taken to the council modified, discussed and can be submitted any time during the year.

 III.  Reports: (NEW BUSINESS)

A.  Pam Christol asked if the board was willing to support an NSF grant that...

B.  Discussion regarding Pam Keeley coming to speak was tabled due to the cost of her speaking which is currently $2000 for one day and $2500 for two days which is all inclusive with the exception of literature/book/pamphlets.  Due to serious cutbacks in all school districts the board believes it may not be feasible to spend this money hoping we will break even.  The board is sending this to the conference planning committee to work on a future date.

C.  National Lab Day is the first week of May and the board asked the President, Pam Christol to send a support statement to NSTA from our organization.  Pam will send this out to the board through email.  

Bob was asked to post a link on the OSTA website for “National Lab Day”  

D.  Gaile is working on sending out a membership update.

E.  Pam Christol is working on assigning chairs and committee members for a professional development committee, conference committee and nominations committee.  Kathy Pursley has agreed to serve on one of these committees and sat in on the board meeting today.

F.  An ad hoc committee was formed by Pam Christol to make the decisions on how to give out the money raised out this year’s fall conference for OJAS and State Science Fair winners, the money is $707.00.  Beth Allan will work with Pam Christol to arrange the award dispensation along with committee members.  The State Science Fair is March 25 and 26th.

F.  Beth Allan shared information with the board regarding the UCO “Field Biology Summer Program” which focuses on the natural history of OK.  This is a field study course and lasts 8 weeks the entire months of June and July.  The program is very sought after but will show preference for teachers of education who are looking for graduate level work.  Contact Beth Allan should you be interested in participating.

Next meeting date is:  The next meeting dates are April 10, 2010 and May 15th, 2010, and July 30th after the Summit.

The board meeting adjourned at approximately 11:00 am.
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